               SEPTEMBER 8, 2020
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

September 8, 2020 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Brown, Vice Chairman Thomas Collins, Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson, Andre Sorrentino and Michael Plant.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, Account Clerk Marie Caputo and District Manager Bruce Smith.  
Chief Keane, Asst. Chief Dodge, 2nd Deputy Chief Schwier and 3rd Deputy Chief Smith were all in attendance.  
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and a Moment of Silence for all of the victims of the September 11th attacks.  Meeting was called to order at 7 pm.   

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the Minutes from the August Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the Minutes from the August Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of August and September were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of August and September were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Financial Report 
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the September 8, 2020 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $105,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-33)
Correspondence

· A packet from MetLife Dental regarding our benefits and their compliance with the Affordable Care Act. 

· Letter from Ready Refresh our water carrier for HQ with a new price listing effective 9/14/20.

· Letter from Suffolk County Fire Districts stating next meeting will be held on Thursday, August 20th at 7pm at Deer Park FD.

· Yearly Member Report from PERMA for 2020.

· Letter from the Chiefs office in reference to the reopening of the gym.

· Letter from MetLife Dental regarding their Compensation Disclosure Statement for 2020.

· Received a check in the amount of $2,000 from Lessing’s Inc. for return of deposit for installation dinner to be held at Condre Hall.

· Received a check in the amount of $2,164.26 from Centerport FD for June 2020 shop reimbursements. 

· Received a check in the amount of $3,532.49 from Cold Spring Harbor FD for July 2020 shop reimbursements. 

· Received a check in the amount of $16.66 from New Pig for a credit that has been lingering on our account. 

· Received a check in the amount of $11,500 from Joe DeLuca for the purchase of the Sprinter. 

· Received a check in the amount of $1,791.71 from Halesite FD for June 2020 shop reimbursements. 

· Received a check in the amount of $513.56 from Halesite FD for 2nd quarter gas reimbursement. 

· Received a check in the amount of $4,069.16 from Cold Spring Harbor FD for 2nd quarter gas reimbursement and June 2020 shop reimbursements.
· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Co. in reference to Annual Tree Sale Fundraiser. 

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $4,999 to Snap On for upgrade of scanner and software to Triton Nat Account for Apparatus troubleshooting.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $4,999 to Snap On.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  Back to regularly scheduled vacations.  
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report.
Employees:  
· Tony Miller injured his hip while landscaping and is receiving treatment.  A Workers Compensation claim has been filed with PERMA.

· Pete Wilbur is on light duty due to an injury that occurred outside of the workplace.

Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – Getting estimates to repair rust and repaint. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  New – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-15:  (Water Rescue/Rehab Unit) – Sold for $11,500.  
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  2021 editions should be released soon so I expect it won’t be long before we are able to look into a Chiefs car.    

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report.
· Miscellaneous:  Cap from old Chiefs vehicle – Sold to HMFD for $300. 

Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work:  July Billing
Halesite


$   370.53
Centerport   


$   710.82
Cold Spring Harbor                $ 3,532.49
Eaton’s Neck


$______ 0


Total 



$ 4,613.84
Pump tests – Halesite FD and CSHFD pump tests are scheduled at HQ on Tuesday, September 15th.

Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 
· Signage – No Report.
· Lighting Upgrade: No Report.
· Camera System:  No Report.

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  Probably starting in a couple of weeks.
· Sealing building – No Report.   
· Meeting Room Roof – More Consulting (SCDPW contract) $226,900.
· Roof Drains – Maccarone Plumbing $6,350. 

· Masonry – Found loose parapet and wall mortar on NE side of truck bays.  Must be repaired prior to roof replacement.  Awaiting a quote.  
· Annex Cleanup:  No Report.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report.

· Shop:  No Report. 

· Grounds:  No Report.
· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  No Report.
· Boiler:  Boiler repair is complete.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
General Topics:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – No Report.

· FEMA – I am in the process of filing for reimbursement of funds used to purchase items to control the spread of COVID19.
· Tropical Storm Isaias – I am filing for possible reimbursement on labor costs. 

· Lloyd Neck Bridge:  No Report.   

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report.   
· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – None. 

· Zoning Board Meetings – None.

Communications:

· Pagers – Requesting to order new pagers.
· Dispatch/Radio System – Higher gain antenna installed, waiting on equipment to come in to proceed at HQ and Seminary.
· Computer System – Desktop computers and monitors for Dispatch complete.
· Point to Point – (Boxer Court & HQ) – Status quo – Awaiting permission from the TOH to install microwave on tower.  I will have an answer this week.   
· 800 MHz Radios – SCPD fiber connection restored.  We still have the radios that we borrowed from SCPD and we are making progress with our own equipment.  Should have some enhancements by middle of October.  Two mobile radios are in and are being programmed by SCPD. 
· Radio Tie Lines – Boxer Court and Seminary Sites:  Both still giving us intermittent problems.  I am making good progress with Verizon, RAD and Mayday Communications regarding fiber installation and switching equipment.  I am receiving quotes for that work now.   
New Business:

· Elevator Issues:  Intermittent power source related issues.
· Masonry Work:  Rear truck bay parapet and wall – NE Corner.
· Jeff Bartells:  Flag Video released on You Tube.
· Gym:  Open – developed a cleaning schedule.
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  Request the Board approve a Resolution for the surplus of the following equipment:  Twelve (12) Computer Monitors and Two (2) Personal Computers – Value less than $2,000.          
· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None.
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $319.60 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments after training on 9/3/20.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $319.60 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $9.57 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of backroom supplies at Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the reimbursement of $9.57 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve training at Gershow Recycling Center on September 20th & 24th.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved training on September 20th & 24th.  Certificate of insurance provided to Gershow Recycling Center. Motion unanimously carried. 

Chiefs Report

Chief Keane reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Paul Biersack, Six (6) Month Leave of Absence, effective 3/15/2020.  

· Jayson Heitner, Military Leave, effective 8/5/19.  Returned to duty, eff. 8/20/20. 
· Emmanuel Clerveaux, Military Leave, effective 11/18/19

· Flu Shots – September 27th from 10am – 10:30am and October 1st from 8pm – 8:30pm.

· Letter from the Chiefs office stating the guidelines for all members regarding the gym reopening at Headquarters.

· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Co. in reference to the Annual Tree Sale Fundraiser.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved for the Hook & Ladder Co. to hold its Annual Tree Sale Fundraiser abiding by all social distancing guidelines.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Officer Qualifications 2021:  Chief Keane submitted, audited their qualifications and approved the following Line Officer Candidate Training and Education Checklists submitted for all Chiefs, Captains and Lieutenants.

· Matthew Kennaugh, 1st Lieutenant, Hook & Ladder Co.

After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Officer Qualification stated above.  Motion unanimously carried.

· STICO:  Candidates are not required to have STICO class to run for any position of office due to the unavailability of classes due to COVID19, but are required to register for the class as soon as they are available.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to suspend the STICO class until they are readily available to members.  

Assistant Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· Fitting for Uniform/Dress Attire fitting for all members and Commissioners – rescheduled for Thursday, September 24th at 7pm.  
· Fire Prevention:  Due to COVID19 there will be no fire prevention activities this year. 

2nd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· Former Chase Bank Building:  Progress.

· Training will be at Gershow Recycling Center on September 20th & 24th.  

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members that completed the Workplace Violence, Sexual Harassment and Blood Bourne Pathogens online training courses:  Mike Friel, John Canino Sr., John Canino Jr., and Robert Berry.  All certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· Submitting certificate of completion for the following member that completed Firefighter 1 course:  Matthew Kennaugh

· Submitting certificates of completion for the following on line training courses.  All certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· NFPA 1001 Ventilation course:  Neil Getter

· Introduction to Incident Command System ICS-100: Connor Riggs, Matthew Kennaugh
· An Introduction to the National Incident Management System IS-00700.b:  Matthew Kennaugh

· ICS for Single Resources and Initial Action Incident, ICS-200:  Connor Riggs
3rd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following: 
· Installation dinner scheduled for September 19th has been canceled due to COVID19.  
New Business
· September Workshop Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, September 22nd at 7pm.

· Audience Overview for the Website:  311 Users and 302 New Users viewed 963 pages of the website in August.

· Motion to approve to designate Wednesday, September 9th as the date that petitions will be available to anyone interested in running in the Commissioners Election scheduled for Tuesday, December 8th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved September 9th as the date that petitions are available to be picked up at the District office.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Approve Proposed 2021 Budget:  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board unanimously approved the Proposed 2021 Budget.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· The date of the Budget Hearing & Special Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 20th at 7pm.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the date of the Budget Hearing & Special Meeting for Tuesday, October 20th at 7pm.  A Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Fall 2020 Newsletter:  Jamie Stanco from PMG Marketing inquired if the Board would like to publish a fall 2020 Newsletter.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to publish a newsletter in the winter of 2021.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Secretaries & Treasurer Meeting.  Meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 15th at North Patchogue FD.  Marie & I would like permission to attend and the use of a vehicle for transportation.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the attendance at Secretaries & Treasurer Meeting and the use of a vehicle for transportation.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· LOSAP update:  Steve Mosca sent an email in reference to the LOSAP Plan.  July was up over 3% and August is doing well.  He would like to schedule a meeting to discuss.  The Board agreed to have a meeting on Tuesday, October 27th at 7pm with LIEBG (Will Clemens & Stephanie Schluchtner) and Financial Advisor, Steve Mosca.  

· Letter sent to Governor Cuomo in reference to the Huntington Fire District being in support of the Senate Bill S8652A to Study to Evaluate the Adequacy and Coverage of Fire Service at Caumsett State Park.

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved a Resolution to accept the surplus item of twelve (12) Computer Monitors and two (2) Personal Computers.  Current value is less than $2,000.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-34)
· After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved a Resolution to Amend the LOSAP point system pursuant to Chapter 113 of the Laws of 2020 due to COVID19.  LOSAP points granted to all active members from March 15, 2020 through June 15, 2020.  Five (5) points for each month that the building was shut down totaling fifteen (15) LOSAP points to all active members for calendar year 2020.  Motion unanimously carried.  
Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery – No Report.
· Pavilion:   No Report.
· Funeral Services for Commissioners – memo sent to the Chiefs office on 1/30/2020.
· Uniform/Dress Attire for Commissioners – Fitting is rescheduled for Thursday, September 24th at 7pm. 
· Letter sent to Supervisor Chad Lupinacci’s office on 1/29/2020 in reference to District’s being invoiced for the transportation of an injured firefighter to Huntington Hospital via ambulance.  No response to date from Supervisor Lupinacci’s office.  Resent letter to Supervisor Lupinacci’s office on September 11th for review.  Confirmed receipt with Admin. Asst.     
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Plant and seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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